Dear XXX:

Thank you for agreeing to participate in the NBER conference on “Market Design @ 25,” which will be held on May 14-15, 2020, at the JW Marriott Hotel, 1331 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, in Washington DC.  The conference, which has been organized by Irene Lo, Michael Ostrovsky, and Parag Pathak, is timed to roughly commemorate the 25th anniversary of the first FCC spectrum auction, in 1994, the redesign of the National Resident Match Program (begun in 1995, completed in 1998), and the launch of the sulphur dioxide allowance-trading program under Title IV of the Clean Air Act Amendments (amended in 1990, initiated in 1995).  The conference goal is to assess the key contributions of market design in a number of specific fields and policy areas, and to identify key open questions that are priorities for future research.  The preliminary program for the meeting may be found at 
https://conference.nber.org/sched/MD25S20
This conference is possible because of generous support from Schmidt Futures.  


I am writing to provide you with some details regarding meeting logistics and relevant deadlines for overview presenters, and to encourage you to begin making your travel plans.  The conference will begin at 8:00am on Thursday May 14 and conclude at 5:00pm on Friday May 15.  There will be a conference dinner on Thursday evening.  The NBER will cover up to three nights of hotel charges, and will reimburse your airfare, in accordance with the NBER's travel regulations which can be found at http://www.nber.org/~confer/travelreg.html.  Please book your airline or train reservations through the NBER’s official travel agency, American Express Travel in Cambridge (646-817-9846, gbtne@service.amexgbt.com).  American Express can bill your charges directly to the NBER.  If you choose to book through another travel agency, please be advised that the maximum amount the NBER will reimburse is the discounted fare quoted by American Express Travel.  A reimbursement form for travel charges may be found at http://www.nber.org/forms/travexpconf.pdf. Please note that NBER requires reimbursement requests to be submitted within 90 days of the meeting. 


Please indicate your hotel needs on the following reply form:  

https://www.nber.org/ll?u=james_poterba&p=Ox1IeK&url=/conf/reply/IPEs20 

Please reply no later than April 10, 2020. 


Since the conference will involve sessions with an overview and viewpoints, a robust conversation requires the overview presenters to send copies of their remarks to the other speakers prior to the meeting.  Please send slides or planned written remarks no later than Friday, May 1.  Please copy the three organizers on these messages.  Their emails are ilo@stanford.edu, ostrovsky@stanford.edu, and ppathak@mit.edu.  Please send me a copy of any slide presentations that you plan to use at the meeting no later than Monday, May 11.  Uploading slides to the NBER conference website will post them on the conference webpage; please send the slides to me as well.


Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions about conference logistics.  Please direct questions about the program to the organizers.  Thank you for participating in what promises to be a very productive conference.

Rob Shannon

NBER Conference Department

rshannon@nber.org

